
Weekly Update:  September 15-21, 2019 
 
Greetings!  
 

 
 
    
Weekly Updates: 

 
• On Monday, September 16, the annual Legislative & Constitution Day Breakfast & Student 

Forum was held at the LLRC.  We had a very enlightening breakfast with local legislators (Senator 
Whiting, Representatives Wills and Wheeler), students, community, and college leaders.  During 
the Student Forum, we had several great questions submitted by students and heard our 
legislators answer those questions and more.  Special thanks to the Constitution Day Committee 
for their work in organizing this event, and also thanks to all the instructors who walked their 
students to the LLRC.  NCC students were also given a Constitution Day Quiz and as of late Friday 
afternoon 332 of 1,738 had taken the quiz; they have through next Tuesday to complete the quiz. 
 

• Our Board of Trustees held its regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 16, at 10 a.m. 
following the Constitution Day Forum.  M.J. Dolan, Executive Director of IACCT, and Denise 
Hollonbeck, IACCT Board Chair, reviewed the IACCT Strategic Plan along with updates about the 
work and priorities of IACCT.  Mark Brown provided the monthly financial report and Board Chair 
Larry Hoekstra gave an update on the IACCT conference that took place in Council Bluffs a couple 
months ago. 

 
• Student Activities keep happening, and they are still having fun!  On Saturday, September 14, 

Jena Schouten and a group of students went to Lake Pahoja near Inwood.  They enjoyed fishing, 
kayaking, spike ball, campfire, s’mores, and making their dinner over the fire.  On Tuesday, 
September 17, they went on an Adventure Hike near Sutherland where Charlene Elyea took 
them on an adventure through diverse Iowa terrain.  They celebrated accomplishing our hike by 
having pizza together afterward. (See photos in attachment.) 
 

• Michael Oldenkamp attended a CITO (Chief Information Technology Officers) meeting at 
DMACC on Wednesday, September 18.   

 



• Mark Brown and Alethea Stubbe attended the Sheldon Chamber and Development 
Corporation (SCDC) Luncheon on Thursday, September 19, to hear about Mid-American 
Energy. 
 

• Craig Hohn, Administrator of Avera Merrill Pioneer Hospital and Clinic in Rock Rapids, gave 
Kristi Landis, Alethea Stubbe, and Steve Simons an in-depth tour of the new facilities followed by 
NCC updates and conversation on Thursday, September 19. 
 

• Thursday, September 19, at 5 p.m. was the deadline for School Board nominations to be 
received. Four of our NCC Board of Trustees’ members (Loretta Berkland, Adam Besaw, Steve 
Simons, and Leroy Van Kekerix) will be on the November ballot for re-election. (The law changed 
this year combining school elections with the general election in November instead of a special 
school election in September as in the past.) 
 

• On Friday, September 20, John Hartog attended the monthly statewide CAO meeting at DMACC. 
 

• Hallway benches were installed in Building B this week and the students have found them to be 
very comfortable! (See photo in attachment.) 
 

• The 8th Annual Northwest Iowa Development Partner Meeting was held on Wednesday 
evening, September 18, at the Rock Valley Event Center with several NCC personnel in 
attendance.   The featured speakers were Gran Menke, Iowa USDA Rural Development Director, 
and Brent Comstock, Rural Entrepreneurship Strategist with BCom Solutions 
(#ruraliscool)!  Updates were also given by Kathy Hill, Foreign Trade Zone; Kristi Heisinger, 
Manufacturing Sector Partnership.  Alethea also spoke, and when she was introduced as 
“President Stubbe,” a young girl from the crowd said to her mother, “I thought Donald Trump was 
the President” which they were still laughing about when they relayed it to Alethea and others. 
(Photos including the girl and Alethea are attached.) 
 

• The NCC Foundation’s 7th annual Reds, Whites and Women event is just around the corner! 
Although it is too late to RSVP for the event, you are welcome to place a bid on a silent auction 
item if you wish. See the attachment “Silent Auction 2019” to look through the wide variety of 
items donated. Please email Sheila Van Engen with your bid amount and item number no later 
than Wednesday, September 25, at 4:30 p.m. Winners will be announced at the event! 

 
• See the attached Thunder Thank You!  “Nothing is more honorable than a grateful heart.” – 

Lucius Annaeus Seneca  
 

• The Industrial & Commercial Wiring and Electrical Technology programs are celebrating 50 
years of success! Everyone is invited to attend the open house celebration to be held on 
Thursday, October 10, from 4:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m., and help spread the word about this exciting 
event!  Alums, retirees, and friends of the program have been invited back to campus for this 
special event.  (See flyer in attachment.)  
 

• There will be a benefit meal for Dianna Stallmann, an NCC Employee in the Adult Education 
and Literacy (AEL) program, and her family. Dianna’s son, Scott, has been diagnosed with an 



aggressive form of cancer and is currently enrolled in a clinical trial at MD Anderson Cancer 
Research Center in Houston, Texas. The benefit will be held at St. Paul Lutheran Church in 
Sheldon on Monday, October 7, from 5 p.m. – 7 p.m. For a freewill offering, you and your family 
can enjoy a pork loin sandwich, baked beans, coleslaw, and dessert. If you are interested in 
volunteering to serve at the event (4:30 p.m. – 6 p.m. or 6 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.) or to bring a dessert 
that serves at least 12, please e-mail Sarah Breems-Diekevers, who will forward the information to 
contacts at St. Paul Lutheran Church. (See flyer in attachment.) 
 

Upcoming Events: 
o September 23-27           Days of Thunder (See schedule in attachment.) 
o October 10                    ICW & ET 50th Anniversary Open House Celebration 
o October 11                    Midterm Instructional Workday (no classes) 
o October 14                    Jr. Career Day (no day classes; evening classes held) 

All-College Meeting @ 1:00 p.m. followed by Campus Awareness 
o October 15                    In-Service Instructional Workday (no day classes; evening classes 

held) 
             

Happy Birthday!  
o Sunday, September 22              Steve Pearce 
o Thursday, September 26            Brandi Hansen 
o Friday, September 27                Steve VanDenBerg 
o Saturday, September 28            Allie Mouw 
o Sunday, September 29              Brian Albrecht 

 
Enjoy the final day of summer.  Autumn 2019 begins tomorrow – Monday, September 23! 
 
In your service, 
 

Alethea F. Stubbe, Ph.D.  
 
Alethea F. Stubbe, Ph.D. 
President 
____________________________________________________________________ 

Northwest Iowa Community College  
712-324-5061/800-352-4907 Ext.166 
aletheas@nwicc.edu 
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http://www.nwicc.edu/
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Janet Boone 
• Janet Boone is amazing!  She is 

professional, caring, and goes the 
extra mile to help her students 
grow and succeed. 
            -Anonymous 
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